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From Rev. Ron Hayes 
Each One of Us Needs to Look After the Good of the People Around Us! 

This is my June 2025 newsletter article, an article 
for me to try and say “farewell” to the flock attend-
ing FUMC BV. It comes with a flood of emotions 
that Bishop Merrill has accurately described as 
“grieving, wondering, and anticipating, all at once”. 
She has faced these new pastoral appointments 
and the associated transition processes many times 
in her ministry. She has received the  calls to leave 
places filled with joy, love, and grace to go into 
new, unknown mission fields. The new appoint-
ments were to go and share the good news in new 
places and she has experienced these transitions 
many times. Now, I am experiencing it (again) and 
it is unsettling to say the least. And when my heart 
and mind are unsettled, and they are, I know my 
source of strength, hope, and guidance will be 
found in the Scriptures. I have started, edited, 
stopped, and restarted this article many times. The 
wondrous Holy Spirit keeps bringing me back to 
much of Luke’s Book of Romans and the 15th Chap-
ter in particular.  
 
Just over 25 years after the death of Christ, the 
Apostle Paul was in Corinth and wrote his longest 
epistle to the Christian people of Rome. Using The 
Message: The Bible in Contemporary Language by 
Rev. Eugene Peterson, I share verses 1-2 and also 
the 14th through 21st verses.  
 
“1-2 Those of us who are strong and able in the faith 
need to step in and lend a hand to those who falter, 
and not just do what is most convenient for us. 
Strength is for service, not status. Each one of us 
needs to look after the good of the people around 
us, asking ourselves, “How can I help?” 
 
“14-16  

seem to be well-motivated and well-instructed,  
quite capable of guiding and advising one another. 
So, my dear friends, don’t take my rather bold and 
blunt language as criticism. It’s not criticism. I’m 
simply underlining how very much I need your help 
in carrying out this highly focused assignment God 
gave me, this priestly and gospel work of serving 
the spiritual needs of the non-Jewish outsiders so 
they can be presented as an acceptable offering to 
God, made whole and holy by God’s Holy Spirit. 
 
17-21 Looking back over what has been accomplished 
and what I have observed, I must say I am 
most pleased—in the context of Jesus, I’d even say 
proud, but only in that context. I have no interest in 
giving you a chatty account of my adventures, only 
the wondrously powerful and transformingly pre-
sent words and deeds of Christ in me that triggered 
a believing response among the outsiders. In such 
ways I have trailblazed a preaching of the Message 
of Jesus all the way from Jerusalem far into north-
western Greece. This has all been pioneer work, 
bringing the Message only into those places where 
Jesus was not yet known and worshiped. My text 
has been, 

 Those who were never told of him —  
they’ll see him! 

Those who’ve never heard of him —  
they’ll get the message!” 1 

 

When I read and reread these verses, I want to 
highlight and underline practically every word. I am 
“completely satisfied” with who you are and what 
you’re doing. The impact you have had on your-
selves, each other, and this community is simply 
amazing. You are well-motivated and are truly  
guiding  and advising  one another. The body of 
Christ needs your help in continuing to carry out 
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the highly focused assignment God has given each 
of us – to share the good news in word and deed 
out into the world. 

 
As God has blessed each of us in different ways, 
your strengths, your gifts, your opportunities are 
yours alone. Each of us is called to use them. Some-
times it seems easy and other times it is not the 
most convenient time for us. Yet, we need to look 
after each other, comfort each other, encourage 
each other, and ask ourselves, “How can I help?” 
Share a listening ear as someone needs to be heard 
but also be of good cheer yourself and help others 
see the upside, the bright side of life found in 
Christ. This is serving Christ and doing the essential 
work of fulfilling the spiritual needs of all. Present it 
with joy and as an acceptable offering to God. God 
will make it whole and holy by God’s Holy Spirit. 

 
For me, in my first appointment as a lead pastor, 
this has been much like the pioneering work Paul 
mentions in these verses. It has been about bring-
ing the Message and working to ensure that last 
verse: 

“Those who were never told of him — 
they’ll see him! 

Those who’ve never heard of him — 
they’ll get the message!” 

 
The work of sharing the Gospel, the Good News, 
never ends. Luke does not record Paul declaring the 
work would always be joyful and easy. The path we 
walk is sometimes bumpy, dark, and difficult. Paul 
does challenge us to stay strong and hopeful. He 
does say we are to stay strong and able in our faith 
in Jesus and His saving grace. We are called to be 
doers. 

As we move through the transitional month of 
June, what are you going to do to make this a mag-
nificent transition in the ministry of FUMC Bella 
Vista? If asked, are you ready to say yes? What are 
you willing to volunteer to do - without even being 
asked? It’s never wrong to go ahead and do some-
thing good in the name of Christ. 
 
Perhaps you remember my initial proposition upon 
being appointed to FUMC Bella Vista three years 
ago: “What are your gifts? What are you good at 
doing? What do you do that brings you joy? What 
do you look forward to doing?” With those answers 
before you (your answers for you today), now go 
do them for God by loving and sharing those gifts 
with all you meet. 
 
We will continue to be in ministry together. You 
will share the light and love here in Bella Vista as I 
am called to share the light and love in the heart of 
Fayetteville. I look forward to hearing and reading 
about the great things you do in the months and 
years ahead in the name of Christ. 
 
I will hold each of you, and this wonderful church of 
FUMC Bella Vista, in my prayers each day. I ask that 
you do the same for Julie, as well as Allen and his 
wife, Conny, those in my new mission field – and 
me.  
 
 
                  May God’s peace and  blessings be yours, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 The Message: The Bible in Contemporary Language, Eugene H. 
Peterson, NavPress, Colorado Springs, 2002, pg. 1431. 

From Rev. Ron Hayes 
Each One of Us Needs to Look After the Good of the People Around Us! (Continued) 
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MISSIONS 
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John and Mary Hixson, our Blessing Box caretakers, would like to thank the 

Dreamers WB group for the WONDERFUL supply of food they recently donat-

ed. Maybe more groups will make that a project in the coming months.  
 

School is out, so the need is great. Right now, we need CREAMY PEANUT BUT-

TER, PROTEIN (like canned meats), MAIN DISHES (like Hormel Compleats), 

MAC & CHEESE IN A CUP, RAMEN NOODLES, CANNED FRUIT OR FRUIT COCKTAIL, POP TARTS, CEREAL, 

AND SHELF-STABLE MILK (like Parmalat) for the BLESSING BOX. Medium-sized jars of peanut butter 

and boxes of cereal are best so they fit in the Blessing Box. We’re also giving out SMALL BOTTLES OF 

LAUNDRY DETERGENT, TOILET TISSUE, PAPER TOWELS, & DIAPERS. Please drop off your donations in 

Room 5, the Blessing Box Room, or the office. PLEASE NO EXPIRED/DENTED/OPENED/UNLABELED CANS.  

HELPING HANDS WORK DAY 
 

Are you looking for a “hands-on” 
mission project? Our church is 
scheduled to work at the Helping 
Hands Resale Shop in Bentonville on 
Saturday, June 28. The indoor 

work is from 12:00pm to 4:00pm and includes 
cashiering, bagging the customer’s purchases, or 
roaming the sales floor to clean and tidy up or 
perhaps put out items. (It’s a great way to do a 
little shopping at the same time – at half price!)  
If you’re feeling strong, they can always use help 
out back receiving donations either in the morning 
or afternoon. For questions, speak to Verna 
Bottjen, 876-1392.  
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June 2025  Newsletter Financial Data     

information as of April 30, 2025  2025        2025 

  Actual         Budget 

Month of April Contributions (Income*)   $           41,474.68    $          45,916.66  

Month of April Expenses   $           45,668.16   $          45,377.50  

Difference       $           (4,193.48)       $                539.16 

     

Year to Date Income Contributions Only             $        409,662.26    $       459,166.60  

Year to Date Expenses    $        375,744.33   $       453,775.00  

Difference       $          33,917.93        $           5,391.60 

*Income does not include Missions or Endowment Interest  (Fiscal Year started July 1.)   

6/01  Dennis & Kathy Eckard 

6/01  Jill & Richard Hale 

6/01  John & Gladys Jutte 

6/01  Roy & Janice Vogel 

6/02  Melinda Murphy 

6/04  Jim & Paula Phillips 

6/21  Mark & Ruth Richardson  

6/22  Rick & Rose Taylor 

6/23  Noah & Pamela Pittman 

6/27  Jim & Sue Prather 

6/27  Arlyn & Linda Richardson 

  

6/01   Rick Taylor 

6/03   Carol Tomlinson 

6/06   Addie Beiter 

6/07   Barbara Machelmehl 

6/08   Marcia Bohn  (94!) 

6/08   Brenna Drindak 

6/09   Judy Bilyeu 

6/09   Zach Mendoza 

6/10   Rick Atha 

6/11   Jerre Barron (92!) 

6/11   Laura O’Malley 

6/12   Angie Rader 

6/12   Miriam Stocks (91!) 

6/15   Judy Duncan 

6/15   Sandy Larsen 

6/15   Janice Vogel (92!) 

6/16   Robin Livingston  

6/19   Kandi Mount 

6/21   Cyndie Jacks 

6/23   Melinda Murphy 
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Chatter BOX 
June Meetings 

The WB Dreamers brought 
non-perishable food for the 
Blessing Box to their May 21 
meeting! Thanks, guys! In 
the photo, from left to right 
are members, Artie Lawless, 

Barbara Brooks, Carmen Phillips, Brian Hen-
nings, Cathy Luck, Nancy Noyes, Sue 
Nebrig, Shari & Bob Vermett, Marian Law-
less, & Diane Verville.  
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Chatter BOX 

 Look Who Was in The Weekly Vista! 

Bella Vista Questers, Trail of Tears Chapter, donate remaining funds  

The Bella Vista Questers-
Trail of Tears Chapter is 
dis-banding after 40 
years. It was a member 
vote to divide the club's 
remaining monies to two 
Bella Vista charity organi-
zations. On April 26, the 
Dug Hill Church received 
half of those funds stand-
ing on the steps of the 89
-year-old church. From 
left are Julie Fischer, Vice-
President Questers-Trail 
of Tears; Sam Walker, 
whose family owns the 
church land; and Florence 
Hill, Treasurer of the 
Questers. The church 
building has not been 

used regularly for several years and has fallen into disre-
pair, so the goal is to make it usable again for community 
events. 

During a presen-
tation April 26 
the Bella Vista 
Historical Muse-
um received half 
of the remaining 
funds of the Bella 
Vista Questers-
Trail of Tears 
Chapter after 
their decision to 
disband. From 
left are Florence 
Hill, Treasurer of 
the Questers-
Trail of Tears; 
Xyta Lucas and 
Dale Phillips, Co-
Presidents of the museum; and Julie Fischer, Vice-
President of the Questers-Trail of Tears. Lucas and Phil-
lips stated the generous donation of $1,400+ will be put 
into the museum's building renovation fund to help with 
the $2 million goal. 

Terri O’Byrne/The Weekly Vista 

Terri O’Byrne/The Weekly Vista 



 

GREETINGS FROM UNITED WOMEN OF FAITH!  

We hope you have had a wonderful spring and are enjoying the lush green trees, 
bushes, and flowers. We did need the wonderful rain but we will also be happy in 
July when the rain stops. This month, the circle groups take a break from monthly 
meetings in the summer. They will celebrate together by going out to lunch this 
month. See below. 

 

The Annual Rummage Sale is August 2nd.  If you have items for the sale, please set them aside. If you do not have stor-
age space for them call Verna Bottjen 876-1392. There is some limited space at the church where we can store some 
things. No clothing or large furniture, please. 
 

Bazaar workshops will continue on Thursdays from 9:00 am to 2:00pm. If you can crochet, please call Judy Bilyeu at 
876-2345; she could use your help on a small crochet project.  
 

ITEMS NEEDED FOR BAZAR PROJECTS: 

Black or silver snaps.  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER: 

June 1st  Farewell Party for Pastor Ron & Julie 11:30am in                               
Becker Hall 

June 4th  UWF Board Meeting 9:00am in the Parlor 

June 22nd  UWF Sunday: Lynn Baker, District UWF President,  

will be speaking. A women's choir is forming so come join in.  

June 25th  Unit Meeting & Luncheon 11:30am in Becker Hall 
 

For questions or comments, call Judy Bilyeu 876-2345 or  
721-9460. Our UWF is committed to helping local non-profits.   
Come and be part of our Missions. All Are Welcome!   

Sarah      
Tuesday, 6/10, 

at 12:30pm at 
Table at  

Hickory Inn 

Evening 
Thursday, 6/5,  

at 6:00pm at 
BV 65 

Naomi 
Tuesday, 6/17,  

at 11:00am  
carpool to Chicken 

Salad Chick 

 

Martha 
Monday, 6/16,  

at 11:00am  
carpool to BV 
Country Club 

 

June 
Circle  

Meetings 
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SOLOS gives single ladies 
the opportunity to go out 
to eat and socialize with 
each other. This month, 
SOLOS will carpool from 
the church to Hiwasse Diner for breakfast on 
Tuesday, 6/3, at 8:30am. RSVP by Sunday, 
6/1, to either Layne Anderson at 381-2022 or 
to Peggy Crabtree at 381-8229 so they can 
ensure everyone has a seat. All single ladies 
are  welcome! If you’re a single lady 
(widowed, divorced, etc.) & would like to 
join, let them know! You don’t have to be a 
member of the church to participate. 

S.O.L.O.S. May Meeting 



 

 

We’re Here to Serve You 
 

Lead Pastor - Rev. Ron Hayes  
ron.hayes@arumc.org   (479) 366-9725 

Church Administrator - Amy Gilmore 
Church Secretary - Andrea Fobes 

Music Ministries Director - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 
Organist/Accompanist - Lamar Puckett 

Praise Band Leaders - Rick & Gloria Atha 
 

 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 
www.fumcbellavista.com 

facebook.com/fumcbv 

 

Office Hours:  
Monday-Thursday  
9:00am-4:00pm 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: TUESDAY, 6/16  

First United Methodist Church  
20 Boyce Drive  

Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 

PRAISE REPORTS & PRAYER REQUESTS 
 
 

As a church family, we lift each other up in prayer for both our joys  
and our concerns. Send your Praises and Prayer requests to  

Pastor Ron at his email: ron.hayes@arumc.org or call him: (479) 366-9725.  
You can also call the church office (479) 855-1158, email our secretary, 

Andrea, at: andrea@fumcbellavista.com or stop by 20 Boyce Dr.  
You may also complete a Prayer Request Card in the Narthex or Becker Hall  

and drop them in the Prayer Boxes there. They are checked during office hours.  

A FEW WAYS WE SUPPORT EACH OTHER: 

http://www.fumcbellavista.com
https://facebook.com/fumcbv
mailto:ron.hayes@arumc.org
mailto:andrea@fumcbellavista.com

